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Urquhart

From: Urquhart <urquhart@rogers.com>
Sent: January-22-14 10:27 PM
To: Charlotte Urquhart (curquhart@urquhartforensics.com)
Cc: Diane & Hugh Urquhart  (urquhart@rogers.com); 'Joel Rochon 

(jrochon@rochongenova.com)'; Peter Jervis (pjervis@rochongenova.com); Remissa 
Hirji (rhirji@rochongenova.com)

Subject: Northern Trust as Trustee Versus Custodian 

John Doolittle, Nortel VP Tax (and the Nortel CCAA Leader after CEO Mike Zafirovsky left) declared in the 
Nortel HWT Tax Filing for 2005 in the excerpt shown below that the terms of the trust were not amended 
or varied since June 18, 1971. He could not have said so if the Letter From Nortel To Northern Trust Dec. 
1, 2005 was to be officially considered an amendment of the Trustee Agreement created on Jan. 1, 
1980.  Otherwise John Doolittle was lying on the Nortel HWT Tax Filing for 2005. 
 
I took a look at the HWT Administration Fees and have two preliminary conclusions: 
1) The fee % did not decline materially after Northern Trust was hired, which it should have done if its duties 

were strictly custodial and much less onerous than Royal Trust and predecessor trust companies.  
2) The fee % charged by Northern Trust during 2006-2009 are in the range of 0.23% to 0.30% of net assets, 

which is substantially higher than custodian fees, which are usually in the range of 0.02% to 0.08% of 
assets.  
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